
LAYTON PERMANENT ALLOTMENT

Minutes of meeting held on 29th January, 2014

Venue: St. Kentigerns Social Club @7.45pm

Attendees:  Jacky Stennett       Chair               Toni Dagnall    Site Rep 

                   Dave Stennett       Treasurer          Isabel Horn      Sec

                   David Wignall      Web Design     Jane Keane       Com.

                   Christine Farmer   Com.                Gayna Dagnall

                   Michelle farmer                             Dave Roberts

                   Lesley Roberts                               Shaun Keane

                   Derrick Walls                                John Horn                          

Apologies:  Matt Moore        Shirley Horn

Jacky opened the meeting at 7. 50pm, thanked all for attending and the minutes of the last meeting were agreed.

Matters Arising:  Kings seeds orders - it is still possible to order seeds if anyone would like to do so. 

     The lightweight strimmer has not yet been purchased but will be in the near future.

     The meeting with David Slack Allotments, to start organizing the Blackpool  Produce Show, has not yet taken place due to a change of Committee members at  David  Slack, but this meeting will be scheduled in the very near future and decisions taken as to the way forward with the Produce Show this year.

     The Site Insurance with Shield Insurance has been renewed for the next twelve months at the cost of £276.68.

     The Parklands Area forum is being held at Layton School, Meyler Avenue, on Monday 3rd February, at 6.30pm; Mica and Jane with be presenting the funding Application for the Layton Bee Project, this is an environmental and educational project aimed at local children and the funding is required to purchase children’s bee suits and various bee keeping equipment. Could all members who reside in the Parklands Area, and are entitled to vote, please attend and support Mica and Jane’s application.If anyone requires transport to the school and back please just let us know and this will be arranged.

     A grant of two hundred and fifty pounds (£250) was received from Shield Insurance, this was given to the Layton Bee Project along with Fifty pounds (£50) from Allotment funds to purchase two bee hives.  These arrived in kit form and a “Workshop” was held in Brightman’s Tearooms where the hives were assembled. The details and pictures have been put on the Web Site.

     An Open Day meeting was held on Sunday 19th January, this was well attended with lots of excellent ideas put forward.

     The availability of a “mini dumper” for purchase from the Pleasure Beach had been mentioned but no more has been heard about this.

Chair Report:

     The shrubbery at the back of the fence on the right hand side of the front gate has been cleared and Beech Hedging planted there, this will match with the hedging on the other side of the gate and hopefully, deter rubbish from being blown under the fencing.The new hedging was purchased with Fifty pounds ( £50) remaining from the £500 Grant for the purchase of trees for the wild life area, and some sharp bargaining on Dave and Jacky’s part.

      Two parties from St. Kentigern’s school visited the Site on the Tuesday 21st January, this was part of a school project and will, hopefully, be followed up by further visits to the Site when there will be so much more growing  for the children to see, although they were very interested in Mark’s chickens and Mica’s bee hives. Christine said that the teacher in charge of the visits, Mrs Chamberlain, and other staff, were very interested in attending Open Day, it was suggested that the children be invited to submit a scarecrow to enter into the competition as all the children were much taken with Dave W.’s Sponge Bob scarecrow.

     A price list has been received from Alty’s Garden Suppliers, the prices are comparable to last year’s so it would seem that our prices for compost etc. in the Site Shop will remain the same. Alty’s are offering a 10% discount card to any buyers who wish to collect their orders, however this would involve a trip to Hesketh Bank. If anyone would like to see the Alty’s catalogue and put an order in, it could be delivered with the shop order, bearing in mind that the prices listed are minus the 20% vat.

Site Report:

     A new tenant on plot 22, welcome to Craig Lancum.

     Here has been work done around the site, Derrick has done some trimming of various woody things. Jacky and Albert have planted some young Copper Beeches between plot 26 and the outside world, in a few years both sides of the main gate should match.

    The white notice board in the tearooms is going to be used to show Site jobs pending. All jobs that need doing on the Site will be written on the board, if you have any spare time, please check the board, do the job and cross it off.  If a job is not on the board do not do it without checking with a Committee member first, there could be a reason it is not there,

     There are now 32 people on the waiting list.

Treasurer’s Report:

     There is £166.60 in petty cash and the Bank account stands at £3,292.38, this is an increase of £1,900 on the account balance this time last year.

     Last year 9.4pence a square metre was charged for water, The water charges so far have amounted to £1, 487. Dave estimates that to the end of March we will probably owe another £163 for water, this includes the standing charge. There could be a possible shortfall of £450. However, this does include the costs of leaks. The charges for water will have to be increased this year, this may have to be 11.5p per metre.

     Shaun queried the possibility of claiming a refund from the contractors who installed the water system as they were liable, not practical as there would be difficulty in proving exactly how much water was lost as a result of the leakages.  However, if there are any further problems resulting in expense to the Site in rectifying these, the Site has legal recourse against the contractors for up to six years.

      Shaun then asked if the overpayment of water rates to the Federation in 2012 could be reclaimed, John replied that this subject had been broached during discussion with Mr. Neil MacKey, Council Legal Department in 2012; Mr. MacKey stated that this would be looked into but the matter had not been pursued and no more had been heard of this refund. Jacky stated that the Committee had taken this up with Mr. MacKey in the last week and correspondence with the Council Legal Department is pending. 

It was suggested that the water be turned on in April, instead of March and that members be encouraged to utilise their water butts and use that water until then. 

Jacky suggested that a Committee meeting be held in a couple of weeks to discuss the water charges, and that the cost of leakages be discounted as this was a one off occurrence, also a reply from Mr MacKey may well have been received by then.

    The insurances charges have increased very slightly this year £4.38 to £4.69.

Dave hopes to have the Invoices available at the next meeting in February, these will be for ten months bringing the rental period for a plot from February to February, this will be more appropriate for the growing season. It will also prevent tenants who intend giving up their plot from holding on until April without working the plot, just because it was paid up until then.

Secretary’s Report: 

     Emails have been exchanged between ourselves and Mr MacKey regarding the new Tenancy Agreement, also the refund of overcharged water payment by the Federation and the return of the Site key retained by the Federation, all correspondence has been forwarded to members of the Committee.

     Both Tim Riley and Betty Bradford have been contacted and agreed to judge the plots once again this year, they will let us know when this will take place.

     Christine mentioned the miniature garden competition for the children, it was agreed that there be two categories for this; ages up to x years and the older children up to 15years, also the maximum size and depth, minimum number of live plants, what other fabrics can be utilised, eg wood, glass, pebbles, plastic, allowing the children a chance to be inventive and artistic. 

     Unfortunately there have been two thefts last week, Phyllis has lost a spade and one has been removed from plot 12 as well. Various ways to counteract the petty thefts that have been occurring were discussed; unfortunately some ex tenants have retained their keys and still have access to the Site.  All members are advised to lock up tools and equipment securely to prevent any further articles being lost.

A.O.B.

    Jacky welcomed Christine Farmer, plot 42 to the Committee. 

    The meeting was then closed at 8.40pm.

    The next meeting will be Wednesday, 26th February at 7.45pm.


